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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of
 North Plainfield, NJ  on Monday, 11 June 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, June 11, 2012 at 7:39 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde





Keiona R. Miller




Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present: 

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Deborah Bracaglia, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:
Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.          

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


The Clerk administered the following Oaths of Office:

JEFFREY FIRLING

Captain

BRENDAN KINNEY

Probationary Firefighter/Emergency Medical Technician

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Frank D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that the Department of Public Works had recently mowed the lawn and cut the weeds at 40-42 Washington Avenue. Stressing that the owners of the house don’t seem to care that the property has created a blighting factor in the Borough, the speaker stated his displeasure with having learned that the lien paperwork has not yet been completed.  Reporting that Somerset County advises they received the appeal on the order to demolish the structure on January 20, 2012, he questioned why the Borough waited nine years to begin this process.     

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Right of Way Agreement – Fibertech Technologies – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that a fiber optic line already exists within the Borough.  Fibertech has proposed the extension of the current line further into the community, as well as the addition of several smaller branches.  Although the line will be strung along the existing utility poles, he assured there will be no significant visual effect.       

2.
Professional Services Agreements with Birdsall Services Group – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Birdsall has completed their political paperwork as required by the pay-to-play regulations.  Passage of this resolution will memorialize those proposals which have been submitted and authorize the formalization of the current agreement.  Explaining that the agreement allows for numerous engineering services in town, he assured this agreement is identical to those from previous years.  Non-retainer services such as appearing before the Planning Board or the Board of Adjustment are not included, he remarked.  

Federally mandated, State enforced storm water pollution prevention plans must be reported annually and although our Department of Public Works primarily maintains these records, a proposed fee of $5,400.00 is due Birdsall for their services.  A proposal is included for the preliminary environmental assessment of the former Gibraltar Transmissions and Radiator property, which was taken over by the Borough in a tax sale a few years ago.  Depending on what is found on the site, this may be just the beginning of the process, he warned.  Also included are three separate proposals for three sites owned by the Borough.  The Site Remediation Reform Act requires further investigation of these sites, as well as the surrounding properties.             
3.
Professional Services Agreement with Hatch Mott MacDonald – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Hatch Mott MacDonald has submitted a proposal for general engineering services including construction deriving from the Geraud Avenue and Rockview Avenue sewer rehabilitations.  They will provide assistance with the Community Development Block Grant paperwork as well as the wastewater management plan and will be consulted in the event of failures to the Borough’s sewer system.  

Explaining that Hatch Mott MacDonald will continue with the design for the Geraud Avenue pump station, the Administrator advised of Somerset County’s desire to remove the abandoned bridge.  The sewer line remains the issue as it serves eleven North Plainfield properties, taking that sewerage into Plainfield.  One proposal includes the installation of a siphon which will allow the sewerage to continue to flow into Plainfield, while the recommended proposal includes the installation of a pump station to push the sewerage into the North Plainfield lines.  The project should go out to bid by the end of the year.  Their final proposal is a sanitary sewer system plan which would be in a GIS database.  This electronic survey of the Borough’s one hundred year old system is needed, he concluded.           
 

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS: 


Mrs. Forbes reported that the Borough’s school system has announced their teacher of year awards.  Reporting that the Somerset School teacher of the year award recipient is a product of the North Plainfield school system, she explained that the complete list may be found on the school’s website.  


Mr. La Ronde thanked the Police Department and the Department of Public Works for their efforts including the set-up and clean-up of the Street Fair.  Thanking Gail Cain for her help, he happily reported that the Street Fair was a success. 


Mr. Singleterry reported that the Farmer’s Market will start July 7.     
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

06/11/12


